ROBERT E. WILLIS ELEMENTARY SAC MEETING

April 29, 2013

Present:
Krisan Schwab, Bill Stenger, Stephanie Hefner, Lisa-Marie Albano, Hedy DiCarlo, George Castro, Christine Bradford, Jillanne Conelias

Call to order—The meeting was called to order at 6:04 pm by Kristan Schwab

Old Business—The March 25th SAC Meeting Minutes were reviewed and approved with one correction:  Under Columbia University, the last two words “per teacher” should read “total for the 3 teachers”.  Motion by George Castro and seconded by Hedy DiCarlo.  Motion passed unanimously.

FCAT—Testing is complete.  All 5th Grade testing was done in the library and went very well, no issues.

Safety—Nothing new, Willis continues to keep it in the forefront.  The Safety Committee has not met again due to FCAT Testing, regarding options for parent pick-up at dismissal.
New Superintendent—The new Superintendent will be meeting with Willis Staff on Wednesday, May 1st to say hello and introduce himself.

Columbia University—The 3 teachers selected has grown to 5 that have been accepted from Willis: Nikla, Stokes, Grigsby, Cuffaro and Turner.  The cost has grown to approximately $10,000 for the 5 teachers.  Mr. Stenger is continuing to try and find the funding to send the teachers.

Staffing—The Preliminary Budget for the 2013-2014 school year has been received.  Looks like next year Manatee staffing model will be:  18 to 1 for K-3 and 22 to 1 for 4-5, which falls in line with the state requirements.
Budget—The County continues to search for money.  Willis will be turning over $65,784.51 out of their internal account fund.  The extended day program is funding a large portion of this, which will leave virtually no reserve to begin the 2013-2014 school year.

Common Core—Mrs. Bradford had an article to share on the Common Core and the benefits.  She will send Kristan Schwab the link to forward on to the SAC members.

Next SAC Meeting—will be May 20th where we will be electing to fill the five SAC vacancies for the 2013-2014 school year.

Adjournment—Motion to adjourn by George Castro, seconded by Stephanie Hefner.  Meeting was unanimously adjouned at 7:09 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Kristan Schwab, Acting Secretary

